
Redwood League Minutes for March 2001 
 
Redwood League Inc. Meeting Minutes- March 12, 2001 
Meeting was called to order at 8:15 by Terry Pipp. 
Terry called for reports beginning with the scheduler, Jerry O'Connell 
 
Jerry reviewed League Division Winners and playoffs needed. 
 
Terry discussed the need for fields in RWL. Announced that there would be no League or 
playing fee but that there would be a $30 per player fee which will unable us to build in 
the future and offer more ref classes and coaches classes and offer scholarships. 
 
Starting 2002-2003, all coaches will need to be licensed. Staet website lists class 
availability. RWL will offer at least two classes as well. 
 
No ref report. 
 
Linda Wright asked everyone to pick up their Spring League stuff from her. 
 
Terry passed out a pamphlet on Risk Management. Need to look carefully at the 
tournament section. 
 
Abronzino Rep, Victor Montoya: Expects +/- 40 teams from RWL again. Probably fees will 
stay the same. Only U17-U19 will be at Morgan Hill. Abronzino is looking at various 
scheduling options?tough because of tournament weekends, ODP, holidays, 
SAT?s?considering how to deal with doubling up. Possibly all doubled up? 5 playing 
days ?more like a tournament. Positive feedback to this idea was voiced. 
MJ and Vic talked about Abronzino teams registering online like RWL teams do (just the 
roster.) 
Abronzino registration will close a bit earlier this year; the meeting will be July 2nd 
instead of mid-July. Still not as early as they would like because of tournament dates. 
 
Eva: Money is a problem for her team and other teams. What can be done?  
Terry reminded Eva to give him additional copies of her requests and Terry would 
resubmit them to Dave Mann. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:35pm! 


